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Blue Mountains Council On Break From
July 16 to August 25

Members of Council will reconvene for the regularly 
scheduled Committee of the Whole Meeting on Monday 
August 26th at 9:30 a.m. 

In accordance with the Town’s Procedural By-law 2023-62 
Special Meetings of Council may be called at the discretion 
of the Mayor and Town Clerk. Notice of any scheduled 
Special Meetings of Council will be circulated via e-blast 
to subscribers and posted to the Town’s Agendas, Minutes 
& Reports webpage. Council break does not impact 
Committee of Council or Board Meetings. For questions 
related to Council Break and upcoming Council meetings, 
please contact:

Corrina Giles, Town Clerk, 32 Mill Street, Thornbury
townclerk@thebluemountains.ca
519-599-3131 ext. 232

2nd Annual Inter Community Youth 
Pickleball Challenge Event 
HOSTED BY THE BLUE MOUNTAIN PICKLEBALL CLUB
SPONSORED BY CORNER CAFE & GRILL

Everyone is welcome 
to come out to cheer on 
the kids, Wednesday July 
31st, 10am to 3pm at Blue 
Mountain Courts in the 
Tomahawk Recreation 
Complex, 417230 10th 
Line, Thornbury

Teams from Grey 
Highlands, Tobermory, 
Meaford and Thornbury 
will face off for Blue 
Mountain Olympic Gold. 

Thornbury Wastewater Treatment Plant Expansion
The Thornbury Wastewater Treatment Plant was completed in 1994, with 

a rated capacity of 3580 m3/day. This project will include the construction/
installation of all equipment required for operation of the Extended Aeration 
treatment system to increase capacity to 5,330 m3/day. This will ensure the Plant 
is capable of providing reliable service in line with the forecasted growth of the 
community.

Expansion of the plant was approved as part of the 2020 Town Budget. 
Construction will be completed in two steps to allow for scheduled 
advancements. The first step is scheduled to be completed in Q3 2022, with the 
second step beginning immediately afterwards. The project is expected to be 
completed in Q4 of 2026.
•	 Addition of one extended aeration tank, including aeration system, required 

accessories, and alum addition 
•	 Addition of one clarifier and associated mechanical system
•	 Increase the current Ultraviolet disinfection system to meet 5,330 m3/day
•	 Replacement of existing air blowers, including required valves, controls, 

instrumentation and distribution piping
•	 Additional 14,000 m3/day mechanical screen and associated hardware to be 

added
•	 Incorporate energy efficiency throughout the plant
•	 Construction of a new outfall pipe to Georgian Bay

June 28, 2024 :  The Town’s contractor continues to make great progress on 
the Thornbury Wastewater Treatment Plant Expansion project. Work continues 
on the new aeration tank #3 including the installation of the channel walls and air 
header piping along the upper walkway. The walls of the new secondary clarifier 
#3 have been completed and have undergone concrete testing. Upgrades to the 
existing secondary clarifier #2 have been completed, and work is under way on 
upgrades to the existing secondary clarifier #1. Excavation around the base of 
the Ultraviolet Disinfection building has begun to allow for expansion of that 
facility, and work also continues on the installation of utilities within the new 
Activated Sludge building and on upgrades to the Administration Building.

July 8, 2024  :  The Stage 2 Archaeological Field Study for the installation of 
the Thornbury Wastewater Treatment Plant's new outfall pipe will be taking 
place on Thursday, July 11 and Friday, July 12. The work will take place on the 
Grey Street road allowance extension between Bay Street East and Georgian 
Bay. The contractor does not plan to use any mechanized equipment, and will 
be reinstating the test sites to pre-existing conditions following the work.
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BID EUCHRE
Wednesday & Thursday 

12:50-3:30pm; $2 per day 

Small Hall, 

Beaver Valley 

Community Centre 

Lessons Available 

Bev 705-507-0563 or 

Dorothy 519-599-5044

DROP-IN BRIDGE
Monday 1-3pm; 

$2 p/p  
St. George’s Anglican 

Church

ENJOY WALKING YEAR ROUND 
at the Beaver Valley Community Centre 

Monday and Thursday from 9-11am; no pre-registration or fee.  
Walking with poles (with rubber feet) and walkers is allowed.

ST. JAMES FAIRMOUNT ANGLICAN CHURCH
196759 Grey Rd 7 corner of Grey Rd 7 & Grey Rd 40

1st & 3rd Sunday 9am - Holy Eucharist BCP
2nd & 4th Sunday 9am - Morning Prayer BCP

5th Sunday 4pm - Evensong BCP & Potluck Supper 
Rector Jeff Kischak, 519-770-7979

Everyone welcome to join. Come out
to hear about our past year, the many
things we have to be grateful for, and

our plans for the next year! 

To attend, please register online

www.GreyBruceHospice.com
Or with the following QR code

1725 10th St East, Owen Sound, ON, N4K 0G5

Personalized one-on-one instruction
Convenient sessions in your own pool
Certified and experienced instructors
Flexible scheduling to fit your summer plans
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Ontario Supporting Wetland Restoration in Ajax
Province working with conservation partners to improve the 

health of wetlands
AJAX — The Ontario government is investing $650,000 in a project 

led by the Town of Ajax to restore approximately seven acres (three 
hectares) of wetlands in the Carruthers Creek watershed through 
the Wetlands Conservation Partner Program. This project is one 
of approximately 200 wetlands projects across Ontario that are 
collectively receiving $11 million from the program this year.

As part of this project, the Town of Ajax and conservation partner 
Toronto and Region Conservation Authority will remove unnecessary 
drainage pipes left over from past agricultural use to help restore the 
land to a more natural state. With additional support from Ducks 
Unlimited Canada, this work will also include creating wetland 
“pockets” that will hold water on the landscape, as well as planting 
native trees, shrubs and aquatic plants which will help mitigate urban 
stormwater impacts, prevent flooding and provide increased habitat 
for fish and wildlife in the area. The enhanced wetland habitat will 
also act as a natural water filter to improve water quality.

The Wetlands Conservation Partner Program is one of the largest 
investments in wetland enhancement and restoration in the 
province’s history. Over the past five years, Ontario has invested 
over $31 million to support a wide range of projects, restoring and 
enhancing large-scale wetlands, smaller wetlands on marginal 
agricultural lands, and wetlands in more urban areas as part of 
municipal stormwater management.

 Quick Facts
•	 In the first two years of the Wetlands Conservation Partner Program, 

an estimated $6 million worth of damage due to flooding has been 
avoided and over 170 green jobs created in Ontario’s rural and 
urban communities to undertake restoration work.

•	 Since the program began in 2020, 30 organizations have received 
funding for approximately 560 wetlands projects across the 
province.

•	 The Wetlands Conservation Partner Program represents one of the 
largest investments in wetland restoration in Ontario’s history.

Planning Decisions Need To Save Wetlands
Canada’s wetlands are diverse. They take the form of marshes, 

bogs, fens, swamps and open water. They appear on the prairies, in 
the boreal forest, along coastlines and even in the tundra. Every type 
helps to keep our communities healthy and safe.

Wetlands are defined as land that is saturated with water long 
enough to promote wetland or aquatic processes as indicated by 
poorly drained soils, vegetation and other biological activity adapted 
to a wet environment. (National Wetlands Working Group 1997).

Wetland ecosystems provide ample food sources for a range of 
plants, insects, microbes, waterfowl and wildlife.

Wetland plants absorb carbon dioxide as they grow, and when 
they die, that carbon doesn’t get released back into the atmosphere. 

They protect us from flooding, drought and climate change. They 
protect wildlife by providing hundreds of species with safe places to 
eat, sleep and raise young. They give us natural places to play, learn 
and explore. They also clean the water we enjoy at beaches, lakes 
and rivers.  from Ducks Unlimited



Georgian Bay Home Share
Everyone needs a home.

The declaration of Human Rights Article 25 states that housing is a 
human right. Georgian Bay Home Share (GBHS) hopes to help ensure 
that people of moderate income working in The Blue Mountains and 
Meaford have a comfortable, safe affordable place to call home.  

Some seniors in the area  would like companionship, help with 
small tasks around the home like lawn and garden care, snow 
shoveling, computer help, shopping or meal preparation. 

GBHS wants to bring those people together for the benefit of both.  
The home seeker or renter receives a reduced rent based on market 
value for performing one or more of tasks agreed upon by  the home 
seeker and home provider.  GBHS interviews both home seekers and 
home providers before the participants meet each other. References 
and police checks are required.

Please go to GBHS web site at georgianbayhomeshare.ca or email 
to georgianbayhomeshare@gmail.com or reach us by phone at 519 
378 4734.  We look forward to assisting you.

Construction Notice - Monterra Road 
The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise the public of 

upcoming construction activity on Monterra Road in Craigleith from 
Grey Road 19 to 200 metres east of Grand Cypress Lane. 

Cox Construction Limited will be will be resurfacing approximately 
875 metres of Monterra Road. Work will include a new 7 metre wide 
road surface and a 1.2 metre wide paved shoulder on the north side 
of the road for a portion of the road section. Sewer maintenance 
holes and valve chamber chimneys will be rebuilt and guide rail 
cable posts will be replaced along with other miscellaneous work. 

This work is expected to be ongoing until mid to late August 2024. 
Monterra Road will remain open, but alternating one-way traffic 
controlled by flaggers will be in place at times.
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Did you know that recycling one
glass jar can conserve enough
energy to run a light bulb for 4 hours?

Learn more:
circularmaterials.ca/ON

RECYCLING IS A 
POWER SAVER

Ontario Expanding Seniors Active Living Centres
Call for proposals now open for new Seniors Active Living Centre 

programs
QUEEN’S PARK —The Ontario government is expanding access 

to services and activities for seniors through a call for proposals for 
new Seniors Active Living Centres (SALC) programs. These programs 
provide social, cultural, learning, and recreational opportunities for 
seniors to stay fit, healthy and connected in their communities.

Due to the overwhelming success of the more than 300 Seniors 
Active Living Centres being delivered by municipalities, new changes 
to the Seniors Active Living Centres Act, 2017 came into effect June 
1, 2024 that enable more types of organizations to deliver Seniors 
Active Living Centre programs.

The call for proposals is now open to eligible organizations until 
September 12, 2024, at 5 p.m. In addition to municipalities, other 
local and community-based organizations such as Legions, Lion’s 
Clubs, and recreational clubs, are now welcome to apply.

This expansion is in addition to the more than $15 million 
announced last month to support all current SALC programs across 
the province, an increase of approximately $1 million from last year. 
This will result in a majority of SALC programs getting a maintenance 
and operating funding increase from $42,700 to up to $50,000. 
Organizations that deliver SALC programming contribute 20 per cent 
of the cost of delivering the program, with the province providing 
the remaining 80 per cent.

The Ministry is conducting information webinars for those 
interested in submitting a call for proposal. If you would like to learn 
more about the program and how to complete and submit your 
application, please register for one of the dates below:

Wednesday, July 24, from 1 p.m. to 2 p.m. 
Tuesday, August 27, from 1 p.m. to 2 p.m.  
https://www.ontario.ca/page/seniors

•	 The number of seniors aged 65 and over is projected to increase 
significantly, from 2.8 million or 18.4 per cent of population in 
2022, to 4.4 million, or 20.3 per cent by 2046.

•	 While more seniors live in large urban centres, smaller or rural 
regions tend to have a higher proportion of seniors in their 
communities.

•	 There are now 316 Seniors Active Living Centre programs across 
Ontario.

•	 Seniors can use the online search tool to find a program near them.
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TOWN NEWS & NOTICES

Youth Climate Action Fund Now Accepting 
Applications

The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise the 
public that the Youth Climate Action Fund is now 
accepting applications.  

Youth-led climate initiatives are eligible for microgrants 
worth between $1,500 and $6,000. These projects can be 
implemented in any community within the traditional 
Territory of the Saugeen Ojibway Nation, which includes 
The Blue Mountains, Grey County, Southern Georgian Bay 
communities, Chippewas of Nawash Unceded First 
Nation, Chippewas of Saugeen First Nation, Bruce County 
and other communities within this area. 

Projects must be led and implemented by youth between 
the ages of 15 and 24 and support The Blue Mountains 
Future Story (the Town’s sustainability plan) and/or Going 
Green in Grey (Grey County’s Climate Action Plan). 
Proposals require the support of an eligible sponsoring 
organization to be considered. Organizations that are 
looking to participate or partner with a youth applicant 
are encouraged to refer to the Recipient Eligibility section 
of the Youth Climate Action Fund website.

Applications received by or before July 8, 2024, will be 
considered in a first round of evaluations. Applications 
received after July 8 will be considered in a second round 
that will close on August 12, 2024. Successful projects will 
be announced on August 26, 2024, with all projects to be 
completed by December 31, 2024.

The Town is also seeking applications, in the form of letters 
of interest, from members of the public to fill two vacancies 
on the Town of The Blue Mountains Youth Climate Action 
Fund Project Team. All applications should be submitted no 
later than Friday, June 21, 2024, at 1:00 p.m.

For more information, including submission guidelines, 
eligibility criteria and funding details, visit theYouth 
Climate Action Fund page on the Town’s Website or 
contact: 

Nicholas Cloet
Sustainability Coordinator
Town of The Blue Mountains
Email
(519) 599-3131 ext. 235

About Bloomberg Philanthropies Youth Climate Action 
Fund:

Kickstarted at the Bloomberg Philanthropies Mayors 
Innovation Studio at COP28, as a part of the Local Climate 
Action Summit, the Bloomberg Philanthropies Youth 
Climate Action Fund provides cities with the tools, 
techniques, and supports to leverage innovation 
approaches that invite and foster robust youth 
collaboration in climate problem-solving and policymaking.

The Town of The Blue Mountains received $50,000 USD to 
distribute microgrants to fund youth-led climate initiatives 
as part of the Youth Climate Action Fund.

Bloomberg Philanthropies invests in 700 cities and 150 
countries around the world to ensure better, longer lives 
for the greatest number of people. The organization 
focuses on creating lasting change in five key areas: the 
Arts, Education, Environment, Government Innovation, 
and Public Health. Bloomberg Philanthropies encompasses 
all of Michael R. Bloomberg’s giving, including his 
foundation, corporate, and personal philanthropy as well 
as Bloomberg Associates, a philanthropic consultancy that 
advises cities around the world. In 2023, Bloomberg 
Philanthropies distributed $3 billion. For more information, 
please visit bloomberg.org, sign up for their newsletter, or 
follow them on Instagram, LinkedIn, YouTube, Threads, 
Facebook, and X.



Visit our Raspberry Farm in the heart 
of Thornbury. We-pick or U-pick. 

Fun for the whole family!

BLUEMOUNTAINBERRYCO.CA  

220 VICTORIA STREET, THORNBURY
   See more on our Instagram:

     @BLUEMTNBERRYCO 

OPEN EVERYDAY
FROM 8:30-4:30  

Town to Begin 2024 Road Surface Treatment Work
The Town of The Blue Mountains would like to advise the public 

that surface treatment road work will be conducted on various rural 
and urban roads beginning in late July. Partial lane closures will be in 
effect during construction. Work is anticipated to be completed by 
mid-August.

Road surface treatment will occur on:

•	 Pretty River Road
•	 10th Line between Grey Road 13 and 9th Sideroad
•	 10th Line between Russell Street and 30th Sideroad
•	 30th Sideroad between 10th Line and The Blue Mountains - 

Meaford Townline
•	 The Blue Mountains - Meaford Townline between Highway 26 and 

30th Sideroad
•	 33rd Sideroad between Duncan Street and The Blue Mountains - 

Meaford Townline 

Residents are asked to reduce speeds on roads that have recently 
been treated to help lessen the disturbance of the roadway.

The Town utilizes surface treatment paving on many rural roads 
with low to medium traffic volumes as a more cost-effective and 
durable alternative to asphalt concrete paving. The maintenance 
of surface-treated roads occurs every 5-7 years between May and 
September. To learn more, visit the Road Maintenance webpage.

What is Tar and Chip? 
Tar and chip roads look similar to asphalt concrete roads but 

have some differences. Both pavement surfaces use asphalt cement 
bitumen (Tar) and Aggregates (Chip). Asphalt concrete road surfaces 
are mixed in a central plant and shipped to the road site hot and mixed 
for paving. This type of paving is cost prohibitive for smaller rural 
municipalities such as The Blue Mountains. “Tar and Chip” pavement 
involves evenly applying hot asphalt cement tar onto a roadway, 
followed by an even layer of angular aggregate stones which is rolled 
into place. The stones are further compacted and pushed into the 
asphalt cement tar over time by the traffic on the roadway. As a result 
for a period of weeks or months following the application of Tar and 
Chip to a roadway, there is some loose crushed stone on top of the 
road surface. The road will eventually resemble the asphalt concrete 
roads in higher traffic areas after a period of time dependent on the 
heat of summer and the volume of traffic. 

What can you expect? 
On roads that have been previously treated, one layer of tar and 

chip will be applied (single surface treatment). Roads which are being 
newly paved will receive two successive layers of tar and chip (double 
surface treatment). Town road maintenance staff may sweep the road 
several weeks or months following the initial application of tar and 
chip to reduce the loose stone. The brief periods of inconvenience 
will be followed by a road surface similar to an asphalt concrete road 
for periods of 5-7 years. 

What can you do? 
When your road has been recently paved using tar and chip 

technology, residents are requested to not sweep the road during 
the period when the chip is loose, as sweeping may result in a poor 
wearing surface and an unsafe road condition. The most helpful thing 
you can do is reduce your vehicle’s speed. This will help to reduce the 
disturbance of stone on the roadway to ensure a clean even surface 
as well as minimizing dust from the road. Be a good neighbour – slow 
down.

For more information, please contact:
Town of The Blue Mountains
Operations Department
(519) 599-3131 ext. 276
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This map is intended for reference purposes only. Information shown on this map has been
compiled from numerous sources and may not be complete or accurate and may be subject to
change without notice. The Town of The Blue Mountains is not responsible for any errors,
omissions or deficiencies in this drawing.   No part of this map may be reproduced, modified or
transmitted to others in any way without the written permission of © The Corporation of the Town of
The Blue Mountains. THIS IS NOT A PLAN OF SURVEY. (2024)
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I n  s u p p o r t  o f  E v e n t s  f o r  L i f e  ( E F L )

WOMEN’S VINTAGE CLOTHING
AND ACCESSORIES

coming to the sun room 

The Lillypad Spa

69 King Street East, Thornbury
Town of The Blue Mountains

SHOP FOR $20 OR LESS!

100% of the proceeds go to EFL

www.eventsfor.life
www.thelillypad.ca

Thornbury Clear Choice Pools and Spas would like to
thank everyone who participated in our 17th Annual
Charity BBQ on June 1st. We raised $7,485.50 for the
Georgian Bay Applekings Youth Program. For more
details on this program, visit applekingshockey.ca. 

 www.thornburyclearchoice.com

BRIAN SAUNDERSON
MPP, Simcoe-Grey

Connect With Me: 
 Brian.Saunderson@pc.ola.org  
 www.briansaundersonmpp.ca

 MPPSimcoeGrey 
 BrianSaunderson 

 BrianSaundersonPC

Alliston Office  
180 Parsons Road, Unit 28,  

Alliston ON L9R 1E8 
(705) 435-4087 

Stayner Office  
7317 Hwy 26, P.O. Box 820, 

Stayner ON L0M 1S0  
(705) 428-2134

Together, let’s make every day,  
a better day, in Simcoe-Grey!

My team and I can 
help you with:
CONGRATULATORY 
CERTIFICATES

ONTARIO DOCUMENTS: 
Birth or Marriage certificate,  
Health card, Driver’s licence

ASSISTANCE WITH  
PROVINCIAL PROGRAMS: 
ODSP, OW, WSIB, OSAP and more
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Sat. July 20  |    Sat. Aug 10  |   11am -3pmSat. July 20  |    Sat. Aug 10  |   11am -3pm
Clarksburg Village Saturday MarketClarksburg Village Saturday Market

www.VisitClarksburg.cawww.VisitClarksburg.ca

Shoreline Chorus Presents 

A Sprig of Thyme 
Directed by Ann-Marie MacDairmid 

Guest: Bruce Skelton - violin 

Selected Music 
The Road to the Isles, Tell My Ma, Danny Boy, The Water Is Wide 

Loch Lomond, Like A Singing Bird, Auld Lang Syne, Mairi's Wedding 

Friday, August 9, 2024 
St. George's Anglican Church 

166 Russell Street, Clarksburg 

Saturday, August 10, 2024 
Georgian Shores United Church 
997 4th Ave. East, Owen Sound 

Concerts at 7:30 pm 
 Admission $25.00 

         For information call 519-599-2710 



Clarksburg Century
of Classics

Sat. Aug 24   |    8-3
Raindate  Aug 25

www.visitclarksburg.ca

Clarksburg Century
of Classics

Sat. Aug 24       8-3        
Raindate  Sun. Aug 25

Pancake Breakfast  8am-11am
BBQ Lunch noon-3pm

Shop at Clarksburg Village

Live Music

Classic Car Pre-Registration 
www.visitclarksburg.ca

Questions contact Neil Campbell,
Promoter at 705-606-8235 or
southshorececile@hotmail.com

a Day of Fun                                           For Everyone!geared

ST. GEORGE’S  
ANNUAL COMMUNITY 

CORN ROAST 
AUGUST 24,2024

5-7pm
166 RUSSELL ST. E CLARKSBURG
PLEASE BRING YOUR LAWN CHAIR,

REUSABLE PLATES AND CUPS

ALL DONATIONS GRATEFULLY
ACCEPTED

PROCEEDS TO GO TO YOUR LOCAL
LIONS CLUB 



SAVE the Date – The Seniors Network, Town of Blue 
Mountains, has set the date for its annual Seniors Fair.  
Mark Wednesday, September 18th, from 10 – 2, in 
your fall calendar.  Representatives of lots of services 

and groups for seniors will gather at the Beaver Valley 
Community Centre.  To learn more, call the Seniors 

Network representative at BVO (519 599 2577, ext. 6)

Monday, September 16th     
Marsh Street Centre continues 
its tradition of a fundraising golf 
tournament although this year it’s 
been turned up a notch. This year 
the tournament is being held at the 
prestigious Lora Bay Golf course, on 
September 16th. There will be a fun 
day of golfing, followed by a delicious 
banquet in the Lora Bay clubhouse 
and silent and live auctions. It’s being 

sponsored by many local businesses and all net proceeds from 
the tournament will go towards Marsh Street Centre’s Makeover 
2024 campaign.  
Registration available at www.marshstreetcentre.com



EARLY BIRD PRICING UNTIL AUGUST 5TH

N    LIMIT
E N T E R P R I S E S

 S C O T T  W H I T T O N
7 0 5 - 4 4 1 - 2 6 1 9

N O L I M I T . S C O T T @ G M A I L . C O M

your winn ing bet  for  handyman serv ices


